
 

 

 

 

Headed to Oregon 

 

About 4 weeks ÁÇÏ "ÅÎ ÁÎÄ ) ÓÁÉÄ ȬÇÏÏÄÂÙÅȭ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÌÁÄÉÅÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÈÏÕÓÅȢ )ÔȭÓ ÈÁÒÄ ÔÏ ÂÅÌÉÅÖÅȟ ÂÕÔ 

my girls are grown up and headed out tackle a new phase of life. Carol and I are blessed to have 

four maturing children and we are proud of them. Anna and Rachel will be settling in to their 

new apartment in Salem, looking for work and enrolling in college. Carol will be assisting in the 

transition and will hopeful ly be back to Peru in early July. $ÏÎȭÔ ×ÏÒÒÙ ÁÂÏÕÔ "ÅÎ ÁÎÄ ÍÅȢ 

Glenda is keeping us well fed! 

Serving Alto Cayma Activities 

The association is a growing and dynamic organization. There is a lot of great stuff going on in 

our ASAC family. As most of you know, I (John) will be offering my perspective on the work 

here in Arequipa. Jim does a fantastic and thorough weekly report when he is in Alto Cayma. I 

hope to offer my thoughts once or twice a month. 



 

Recently, we -- Victor, Lurdes and I -- had the opportunity to visit the family pictured above.  

Through the partnership of several friends of Alto Cayma working together, we provided some 

much needed aid to this single mom, her sister and her young children. The young ladies 

received a bed, mom and the girls new shoes, and the whole family a generous bag of groceries. 

   

  Rachel, our third daughter, knitted this blue blanket which we gifted to the little boy.  



 

On Saturday we had our monthly Acercandonos meeting in the Catholic Church. )ÔȭÓ ÔÈÅ ÏÎÌÙ 

building large enough for us and is near our community center. As usual we had a full house. 

 

A couple weeks ago we heard from Lidia and Jhon. They are inviting 5th year high school 

students to participate in vocational orientation . Following the invitation to our students , Briza 

(see below), our new social worker, presented a topic that is very critical here in Peru and in 

South America generally: family violence.  On this occasion Briza spoke specifically about 

violence towards women.  As part of our monthly meetings we also present new sponsorships.  

This week we welcomed Farith and his family to our Acercandonos family. &ÁÒÉÔÈȭÓ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ÈÁÓ 

been attending our church group for over a year now.  



      

This month ×ÁÓ ,ÉÄÉÁȭÓ ÂÉÒÔÈÄÁÙȢ In this photo Sabina is helping Lidia with her first bite of cake. 

7Å ÔÒÙ ÔÏ ÃÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅ ÅÁÃÈ ÅÍÐÌÏÙÅÅȭÓ birthday with a special luncheon, or at least cake and soda 

pop (very nutritional!) . On this occasion we also enjoyed tamales with salsa. 

 

A couple weeks ago we received a visit from Daniela Preti and her family, who came to Peru 

from Germany. Daniela and her daughter had a visit with Gonzalo and Lening, two students in 

the Salir Adelante program. $ÁÎÉÅÌÁȭÓ mother is sponsoring Gonzalo, who is studying geological 

engineering, and Lening, studying architecture. 


